
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

SUBJECT: Update on the FY 2018-2019 National Program Manager Guidance Process 

 

FROM: David A. Bloom, Deputy Chief Financial Officer 

  Office of the Chief Financial Officer  

 

TO:  General Counsel 

Assistant Administrators 

Inspector General 

Regional Administrators  

 

The agency will not issue the FY 2019 Addenda to the FY 2018-2019 National Program Manager 

Guidances. This decision was made in consultation with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency-

State NPM/National Environmental Performance Partnership System Workgroup.  

 

The schedule for developing FY 2019 annual operational measures and commitments will be provided at 

a later date and will be available on the EPA’s NPM Guidance website at 

https://www.epa.gov/planandbudget/national-program-manager-guidances. In addition, during the 

summer and fall of 2018, the NPMs and regions will begin early engagement with states and tribes on 

the FY 2020-2021 NPM Guidances.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact me or Kathy O’Brien, Director of the Office of Planning, 

Analysis and Accountability at (202) 564-1167, or your staff may contact Joseph Greenblott at (202) 

564-4250. 

 

cc:  Acting Deputy Administrator 

      Chief of Staff 

      Chief of Operations       

      Deputy Assistant Administrators 

      Acting Deputy Chief of Staff 

      Deputy Chief of Staff for Policy 

      Associate Administrators 

      Deputy Associate Administrators  

      Associate Assistant Administrators 

      Deputy Regional Administrators 

      Assistant Regional Administrators 

      Deputy Assistant Regional Administrators 

      Holly Greaves 

      Paige Hanson 

      Robin Richardson 

https://www.epa.gov/planandbudget/national-program-manager-guidances
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      Kathy O’Brien 

      Joseph Greenblott 

      Headquarters and Regional Planners 

      Senior Budget Officials 

      Lead Region Coordinators 

      NEPPS Coordinators 

 




